


May 31, 2023

To the Planning Commission of the City of Agoura Hills

Recent legislation by our State government (SB9) although attempting to
solve the affordable housing problem in California will do nothing of the
sort.
Recent filings by the California league of Cities points out many of SB9
faults and will most certainly succeed in its quest in forcing the State to
rescind the measure in time.
Instead of providing more affordable housing SB9 will just create more
expensive housing as well as turning middle class neighborhoods into
slums.
It is arbitrary, a one size fits all mentality, ignorant at best, and was created
by bureaucrats who know nothing of housing development.
It will destroy the quality of life up and down the state if it is not stopped or
reined in.
I ask that The City of Agoura Hills join the league of Cities in their efforts to
stop SB9.

As it pertains to Old Agoura, Old Agoura has an Overlay, That in itself
should be the “STANDARD” for Old Agoura.
We have no street lights or concrete sidewalks. In developing have created
terms defining this Overlay, such as rendering a property “horse useless”
thereby limiting hardscape.

By all measures Old Agoura qualifies as an historical district and the City
should make the effort to make that happen to fend off future pressures
from the State.

Dirt is our friend in Old Agoura not concrete. Let me say that again. Dirt is
our friend in Old Agoura not concrete.

We abut one of the Greatest Wild Fire corridors in the State.



That in itself should prevent any increase in density in our area putting lives
at risk. We barely have the infrastructure to evacuate the animals and
humans living here now. Adding more would be simply insane.

Destroying Old Agoura’s way life by implementing SB9 in our community
will do nothing to address affordable housing.

As of now 18 Cities have vetoed SB9 and the Attorney General responded
to them by threatening force. Bullying is no way to run a democracy.

If the League of Cities gets more support the State does have the
resources to fight every City in the State.

Lastly, horse keeping being our greatest asset. The health department's
minimum standard for horse keeping is 10,000 sq ft.
If our half lots are split in half allowing for two main residences and two
ADU’s it won’t be long till most all of Old Agoura will become horse useless.

I beg of you to do all in your power to save our communities one of a kind
identity..






